桃園市立大有國民中學 108 學年度第一學期第三次評量試卷

年級	九	考試科目	English			命題範圍	L7 ~ Review3	作答時間	45 分
班 級		姓名		座 號		分數			

級		姓名			座 號		分數				
	A mail #A / E 40/	<u> </u>									
	合測驗 (54% After a b		dring dorr	I 11011011tr +c	oleo o bo	t hath ta					
1				I usually ta			rovide	•	(D) fix		
2	(A) repla		`	,	n tha wa	` / -			(D) fix		
2		It's healthier to put less in the ve									
2	. ,	(A) stamp (B) salt						(D) chalk			
3		Peter: Let's buy some flowers for mom. Today is her birthday. Linda: That's a good idea. I know that are her favorite.									
									(D) angels		
1	(A) rings		`	B) rocks			oses		(D) angels		
4		It's not convenient for me to keep the									
_	` ', =	(A) apartment (B) corner					_		–		
5	_	Study hard, or you won't even have a					_				
_	(A) pack	(A) pack (B) simple Our classroom is very dirty. Let's				` ,	peak	(D) slim			
6											
	` '	(A) cheer up (B) tidy it up							(D) come up with it		
7		I really wanted to help you, but you									
	` ', -	(A) pulled (B) typed				` '-			(D) posted		
8		Mr. Liu: Excuse me. How can I get to the MRT station?									
	Pete :	=		h		s is my fir	st time in	Kaohsiun	_		
	(A) stran			B) prisoner		(C) b	oss		(D) business		
9	. Ted: Do	Ted: Does Mr. Wang live?									
	Cindy: T	`hat's rig	ght. No on	e lives with	him, so	he has to	take care	e of himsel	f.		
	(A) aside		(B) alone		(C) a	long		(D) above		
10	. The pur	se cost N	Mandy a lo	ot of money	, and		the o	dress.			
	(A) neith	er does	(B) neither d	lid	(C) s	o does		(D) so did		
11	. The girl		a yello	ow umbrella	a stands	beside th	e boy who	o Jennifer	is talking		
	(A) bring	s; X	(B) in; to		(C) v	vith; with		(D) took; to him		
12	12. Tony is not only my brother but also my best friend. I enjoy telling him everything						rerything in				
	my life.										
	(A) that 1	happene	ed (B)	which is ha	appened	(C) t	hat happe	ening	(D) happened		
13	. The girl	is the or	ne	is lookii	ng for th	e best wa	y to solve	the proble	em.		
	(A) whicl	n	((B) X		(C) v	vho		(D) when		
14	. The show	w	for tw	vo hours		is my favo	orite. I do	n't like to s	sit in the same place f	or	
	too long										
	(A) last;	(A) last; at least				(B) w	(B) which lasts; at most				
	(C) that	is last; a	at that tim	ıe		(D) la	sted; mos	st			
15	. George:	Ann, ca	n you pas	s me your a	nswer, 1	please?					
	Ann :		Yo	u have to w	rite dow	n the ans	wer by yo	ourself. Do	n't cheat on the exam	i.	
	(A) No pr	oblem.	(B) Count m	e in.	(C) T	`ake it aw	ay.	(D) No way.		
16	. Mom ne	eds twer	nty-four eg	ggs to make	a cake,	so she as	ks me to	buy	eggs on my way hom	e.	
	(A) dozer			B) two doze							
17	. Tina will					s soon as she enough money for it.					
		(A) to meet; saved					(B) meeting; saving				
	(C) whic	(C) which meets; saves				` ,	(D) that meet; will save				

18.	Grace: I was hit by a car on my wa	ay to school.							
	Sam: I'm sorry to hear that.								
	(A) Someone made my day.	(B) Today's really r	not my day.						
	(C) Today's my lucky day.	(D) It's my pleasure	e.						
19.	The women will join the party tomorrow.								
	(A) that looks beautiful	(B) who is talking	(B) who is talking to Sam						
	(C) enjoy the music	(D) that practice of	lancing over there						
20.	Ben: Did your friend buy that book								
	Sandy: Yes, he did. He likes to read stories.								
	(A) about famous people around the world	(B) with long hair							
	(C) next newspaper	(D) to the bakery							
21.	My daughter loves the music	.							
	(A) which you're listening	(B) that we listened	(B) that we listened						
	(C) which listened to	(D) you are listening	ng to						
22.	Mars: Sharon is such a nice girl. We're really appreciate her.								
	Mike: She's done lots of act of kindness for our class.								
	(A) I don't agree with you!	(B) That's very hon							
	(C) Good for you!	(D) You said it!							
23.	. ,	` '							
	(A) which (B) who	(C) that	(D) X						
24.		` '	,						
	(A) I haven't, either.	(B) neither is Sam.							
	(C) so is her sister.	(D) Bill has, too.							
25.	` '		ance to learn new skills.						
	(A) Take up; not to feel (B) Give up; from feel								
	(C) Showing up; not getting (D) Taking up; from getting								
26.	Ben is good at math. This question can be solved by him Don't worry about it.								
	(A) in seconds (B) on second thoughts	-							
27.									
	Jane: Wow! That's great! I can't wait.								
	Max: But I'm so nervous.								
	Jane: Take it easy. I believe that you can do it	well.							
	(A) Do you think it's stupid if I run a store?								
	(B) What if I do terribly in the show?								
	(C) To meet their needs, I'll do my best.								
	(D) As soon as I wake up, I do my homework.								
	(B) 713 30011 as I wake up, I do my nomework.								
二 克漏	字、閱讀測驗(26%)								
28~31									
	nd Emma are taking a nature walk. Suddenly, N	Mike shouts and stops w	valking.)						
•	28 Why are you shouting?								
	I just saw a snake passing by, but it was gone	29 .							
	Really? So you don't know what it looks like. Th		valk back now?						
	I was only a little bit shocked. We can keep wal								
	: Butwon't it suddenly appear and bite us?	ining to the top of the in	ouriam. do areau.						
	That's why we have to use our sticks to scare s	nakes away 30	so that we won't trip over						
	tones or roots of trees.		_ 55 didt we won't dip over						
	I'll keep that in mind. You also need to protect i	me I have heen afraid o	f snakes since I was a child						
	Don't worry. 31		omice i was a cilia.						
	Will you promise me that?								
	Yes, I promise. You are very safe with me. Let's	keen moving now We s	still have a long way to go						
	- 1. , - p. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.		a rong way to go.						

- 28. (A) You seemed very interested.
 - (C) What's the matter?
- 29. (A) too slow for me to catch
 - (C) much more slowly than you did

- (B) I don't think so.
- (D) Enjoy yourself.
- (B) the most quickly in the forest
- (D) so quickly that I couldn't see it clearly
- 30. (A) At the same time, we should also walk more slowly
 - (B) After that, we should run much faster
 - (C) Because of that, we need to fall down less carefully
 - (D) Try to enjoy your trip more
- 31. (A) Wait a second.
 - (B) I will get you in trouble.
 - (C) I will try my best to protect you.
 - (D) Believe in yourself.

32~34

Barbara is really angry because she found Ken, her brother, took her iPad away. He insisted he just forgot to tell her before he "borrowed" it. He told Barbara not to <u>make a mountain out of a molehill</u>. "It's not a big deal. You shouldn't be angry about it," he said. As the days pass, Barbara expects Ken to apologize; however, the apology never comes. In fact, Ken know he made a mistake, but it's hard for him to say, "I'm sorry." He is afraid that apologizing will make him look weak.

Ken is not the only person that thinks that way, and that's why many people don't say sorry. Saying sorry doesn't make you look weaker; on the other hand, it shows you have the strength to admit you did wrong and want to make up for your mistakes. When you apologize to people, they know that you understand their feelings and your apology will bring you close to them than before.

If you are not sure how to say sorry in the right way, here are some tips:

- * Do it in person and say it with words. Don't make excuses or say that other person is the problem; all you have say is "I'm sorry."
- * Don't put off your apologies. Say you're sorry as soon as you find your words or actions hurt others.
- * Apologies have to be real; they have to be from your heart. Say sorry because you want to, not because you have to.
- * Tell others what you might do differently to keep yourself from doing the same thing in the future.

People make mistakes that hurt others sometimes. Apologizing isn't easy, but it's very important for everyone to learn how to do it right.

* insist 堅持 admit 承認 apology 道歉 apologize 道歉

- 32. What does Ken mean by saying Barbara "makes a mountain out of a molehill"?
 - (A) She treated this small problem too seriously.
 - (B) She should work with others as a team.
 - (C) She has to get down to earth and stop dreaming.
 - (D) She shouldn't run away from her problems.
- 33. What can we learn from the second paragraph?
 - (A) Telling others your feelings makes you look weak.
 - (B) Apologies make people feel better and bring people closer.
 - (C) People usually don't mean it when they apologize.
 - (D) Saying sorry sometimes makes your problem worse.
- 34. Which is NOT a right thing to do when you decide to say sorry to others?
 - (A) Talk to them face to face and apologize for what happened.
 - (B) Tell them to stay cool because being angry isn't helpful.
 - (C) Tell them you won't make the same mistake again.
 - (D) Tell them you're sorry as soon as you make a mistake.

35~37

Mr. White asked his students to tell about their group plan.

Jay: We have to make our parents believe we can take a trip 5000 miles away by ourselves. It won't be easy.

Mike: Jay has already made a wonderful plan for our trip. We need to tell our parents the plan and let them know the trip is safe. Besides, Rose is older than us. Our parents will feel better because she's in the group.

Wendy: Thanks to Jay, he helped a lot with this plan. I think we all need to learn to take good care of ourselves and each other, not just ask one person to take care of us. Now, let's think about the way to get enough money for the trip.

Rose: Maybe we should find <u>the farm work for accommodation</u> there. We can spend some time working on the farm and get places to stay and meals for free. But if we decide to do so, we need to collect the information and make a big change of our plan.

Ming: I'm going out of this plan. It'll take me too much time for the trip. I'll visit my uncle in New City. We still can take the same plane to America because we'll be in the same country.

- 35. What can we learn about the five students?
 - (A) They all said bad things about the plan.
 - (B) All of them decided to work for the trip.
 - (C) Not all of them will go on this plan.
 - (D) They talked about the plan after the trip.
- 36. Which of the problem about the trip is NOT talked about?
 - (A) The information is too difficult to collect.
 - (B) The trip will take them a lot of time.
 - (C) The trip will cost them much money.
 - (D) How to make their parents believe the trip is safe.
- 37. What does the farm work for accommodation mean?
 - (A) To help their parents with their work on the farm.
 - (B) To spend some hours finding out the farm.
 - (C) To do the farm work for a free place to stay in.
 - (D) To be paid by doing the farm work and making lunch.

38~40

Lucy is checking her e-mail box. Below is an e-mail she got from a shop.

i-Buy

Dear Ly02004522,

Congratulations!! You have made an order from the shop $\underline{mwr8920558}$ (order number: $\underline{312266884}$) on i-Buy.

To protect your profile, we are not showing the item and price of your order in this mail. You can log in **here** to make sure if this order is correct or not. And you can also check the seller's information (the seller: **nancy5566**) and the message the seller for you **here**.

* If you have not paid for this item, please go to your **shopping-list** on i-Buy and pay online.

When the seller gets your pay, he/she will send you the order in a week! Then you can go to a convenience store to get it!

NOTICE:

- 1. If the buyer has any question of the order, please write to the seller right away.
- 2. Please check the price before paying for the order.
- 3. If the buyer makes an order but doesn't pay in 7 days, the seller can give up the order.
- 4. If the buyer doesn't get the order after paying in 7 days, the seller has to pay back to the buyer.

* log in 登入

- 38. Lucy buys a blue dress on i-Buy. She goes to FamilyMart to take her order. What number should she tell the clerk?
 - (A) Iy020045idea22
- (B) mwr8920558
- (C) nancy5566
- (D) 31226884
- 39. (承上題) Which is the correct order for Lucy to get the order that she made on i-Buy?
 - (A) Get order number \rightarrow pay money \rightarrow convenience store \rightarrow show order number \rightarrow take the order.
 - (B) Get order number \rightarrow show order number \rightarrow convenience store \rightarrow pay money \rightarrow take the order.
 - (C) Get order number \rightarrow convenience store \rightarrow show order number \rightarrow pay money \rightarrow take the order.
 - (D) Get order number \rightarrow take the order \rightarrow pay money \rightarrow enter the number \rightarrow convenience store.
- 40. David buys a cellphone on i-Buy. He orders it on May 3rd. He pays the seller two days later. When can he get the order?
 - (A) May 3rd.

- (B) May 12th.
- (C) May 13th.
- (D) May 5th.

試題結束

請確認答案卡的**座號**